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	Secretary
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	1. MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 2 December 2009


	

	Approved
	Minutes of the meeting held on 2 February 2010


	022/2010

	2. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
	

	Noted
	All action points were completed, no longer applicable, or covered elsewhere on this meeting's agenda, other than the following:


	

	Noted
	007/2010 Wireless Technology in the Library

Librarian had confirmed increase of wireless coverage to 565 study points over the summer.  It was noted that a decision had been taken to keep the lake side of the Library without wireless access to keep it as quiet space.


	023/2010

	Noted


	018/2010 Meeting to discuss rent allocation

It was confirmed that the meeting happened and the issues were resolved as far as was possible.


	024/2010

	3.  FEEDBACK FROM MEETINGS
	

	Noted

Action
	a) Welfare Forum (no minutes available)

It was noted that there  had been a recent meeting although minutes weren’t yet available.  At the meeting a discussion took place about use of Mephedrone by students.  Had subsequently been agreed to circulate an email to all students prior to the vacation advising on general safety issues, including a link to new safety campaign from Essex Police and warning against use of Mephedrone.

RF to send IM the link to the Essex Police Safety Campaign.


	025/2010

026/2010

	Noted
	b) Sports Advisory Group (no minutes available)

PR was in contact Aulay Mackenzie re previous suggestion to receive minutes of the Essex Sports Board rather than the Sports Advisory Group.  Aulay had raised concerns, PR to notify AHR if his involvment was required.


	027/2010



	Received
	c) Multi Faith Chaplaincy Centre (27.01.2010)

There were no comments.


	028/2010

	4. POLICE COMMUNITY SUPPORT OFFICER
	

	Reported


	On 5 February 2010, WLC, RF, PR, Mark Ager (MA), Paul Humphreys (PH) and IM met with Sgt Lou Middleton (LM) and District Commander Adrian Coombs (AC) to review the PCSO job description and address concerns raised by the SU. 

 
	029/2010



	5. MULTI-FAITH CHAPLAINCY CENTRE


	

	Reported
	AHR had informed Dr. Mateen Durrani (MD), the Islamic Representative of the Multi-Faith Chaplaincy Centre, that the University had agreed to support the building of a Multi-Faith Centre subject to certain conditions and receiving confirmation from the Islamic Society that it would contribute £2.5m to the estimated £5m cost. When it was confirmed that the conditions could be met and funds would be available the University would move the project onto the current Capital Investment Plan.


	030/2010

	6. LIBRARY 24 HOUR OPENING


	

	Reported

Noted 

Action


	Everything was on track for 24 hour opening to begin on 26 April 2010.

It was confirmed that as this was a temporary, trial arrangement, security staffing would be outsourced in order to allow the project to go ahead.

. 

CS to contact Mark Ager (AG) with details of recommended security company
	031/2010

032/2010

033/2010

	7. SABBATICAL PROPOSAL FOR RENT SUBSIDY


	

	Received

Noted

Action
	The paper was received. 

The SU Executive Officers at Essex were on a lower salary than counterparts at some other institutions.  CS noted that as trustees of the SU they were unable to request a salary increase so it was felt that a rent subsidy would allow them to gain financially without costing the SU further expense.  VI noted that rent subsidies currently funded from the accommodation budget were in return for volunteer work carried out within the residences and that were this subsidy agreed it would carry an expectation of continued positive working relationships between the Executive Officers and Accommodation Essex, particularly around the work of the Residents’ Support Network and the Essex Jets.  Following a meeting with PR, LH and her successor were working on a job description for the Essex Jets taking into account the work to be done by Residents’ Assistants.  AHR noted two options, one was to agree partnership working within accommodation to secure a rent subsidy, the other to make an application for the request to be taken into account as part of a future block grant request. CS confirmed that the request was for the current Executive to receive a backdated rent subsidy for this year and for future request to be included in block grant.  

LH to produce Essex Jets job description and work with VI on a proposal for the rent subsidy based on partnership working.


	034/2010

035/2010

036/2010

	8. SPORTS CENTRE/SPORTS FEDERATION PRICE INCREASES

	

	Reported

Proposed
Action
	The SU expressed concern at the Sports price increases due to be announced on 15 April 2010.  PM was aware of confidential discussions but felt that student involvement/consultation could have been greater and was worried that the increases would lead to a reduction in sign-up to Sports Clubs. It was noted that the increased charges would affect staff users too.  
SU representatives proposed that the launch of the scheme be delayed for a year to allow for thorough planning and consultation. 

PM, CS, AHR to meet with David Williams, Aulay Mackenzie and Angela Treagust as soon as possible to discuss.


	037/2010

038/2010

	9. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
	

	Reported

Noted
Noted

Action

Noted

Noted
	Sound Impact Environmental Award

The SU had been awarded a ‘Sound Impact Environmental Award’, improving their score by 100 points on the previous year.  

Flag flying during World Cup

During the last World Cup there were issues relating to students flying national flags from the windows of rooms in accommodation.  VI requested SU view on whether steps should be taken to ban flag flying during this year’s tournament.  Agreed that no action would be necessary at this stage although flags would not be allowed to be flown outside windows.

Nightline 40th anniversary 
This will be on Friday 7 May 2010.  Recent successful national conference held at Essex would be followed by publicity and anniversary event.  

PR to include Nightline anniversary on agenda for next meeting.

Vote for Students campaign

SU were taking part in the ‘vote for students’ campaign to encourage student participation in forthcoming general election.  Circulated petition in support.

Exam period 
Period will be 17 May 2010 to 11 June 2010, with the exception of one cohort who would sit first exam on 14 May 2010.  Timetables were to be published the day after the meeting and it was hoped that individual timetables would be published through ‘myEssex’ on or around 12 April 2010. Increased student numbers had placed increased pressure on exam timetable, 3 students would be taking 5 exams within one week rather than the previously agreed maximum of 4.


	039/2010

040/2010

041/2010

042/2010

043/2010

044/2010



	Noted

Requested
	The Employability Action Group had launched new ‘Big E’ awards to celebrate excellence in non-academic involvement.

SGM requested that course representatives were involved in future discussions relating to the implementation of HEAR.
	045/2010

046/2010

	
	
	

	10. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

5 May 2010 at 2pm
	


	ACTION TABLE

	026/2010
	RF to send IM the link to the Essex Police Safety Campaign.
	RF

	033/2010
	CS to contact Mark Ager (AG) with details of recommended security company 
	CS

	036/2010
	LH to produce Essex Jets job description and work with VI on a proposal for the rent subsidy based on partnership working.
	LH/VI

	038/2010
	PM, CS, AHR to meet with David Williams , Aulay Mackenzie and Angela Treagust as soon as possible to discuss Sports Centre/ Sports Federation price increase.
	PM/CS/AHR



	042/2010
	PR to include Nightline anniversary on agenda for next meeting.
	PR


Paula Rothero

Student Support
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